

October 18, 2021

Re: 2023 Gleason Lake Dr & Carlson Pkwy Improvement Project

Neighborhood Meeting – Monday, November 8, 2021 Carlson Pkwy/6th Ave Rehabilitation Area – 5:00 p.m.

Dear Property Owner/Current Resident:

The City of Plymouth will be making improvements to Gleason Lake Drive, Niagara Lane, Kingsview Lane, 6th Avenue, and Carlson Parkway during the 2023 construction season. The attached map illustrates which streets are proposed to receive work per the City's Capital Improvement Plan. The City will host neighborhood meetings to provide information on the proposed improvements for both the reconstruction area of Gleason Lake Drive, Niagara Lane, and Kingsview Lane, and the rehabilitation area of Carlson Parkway and 6th Avenue.

The meeting for the reconstruction area of Carlson Parkway and 6th Avenue has been scheduled for Monday, November 8 in the Council Chambers at Plymouth City Hall, 3400 Plymouth Blvd. The neighborhood meeting will begin at 5:00 p.m. with an informational presentation. Members of the project team will be present to answer questions and take comments after the presentation. No formal action on the project will be taken at this meeting. After this meeting, there will be a separate meeting focusing on the reconstruction area of Gleason Lake Drive, Niagara Lane, and Kingsview Lane, which will start at 6:30 p.m. for those who are interested.

For those who cannot or choose not to attend the neighborhood meeting in person, the presentation will also be recorded and broadcasted live at 5:00 p.m. through Zoom, with opportunities for questions from the audience. Residents can register to the Zoom meeting by clicking on a link, which will be posted prior to the meeting on the project website, www.plymouthmn.gov/gleasonlake.

There will be an additional public meeting in 2022 as design progresses and construction nears in Spring 2023.

This neighborhood meeting is not the only opportunity to provide feedback. Residents who are unable to attend can contact either of the individuals below with any questions, concerns, or comments.

Sincerely,

CITY OF PLYMOUTH

Nick amotunis

Nick Amatuccio, P.E. Project Engineer Bolton & Menk 612-965-3926

nickam@bolton-menk.com

Mike Payne, P.E. Assistant City Engineer City of Plymouth 763-509-5538

mpayne@plymouthmn.gov



BOLTON & MENK

